         Research Riders Meeting

February 9, 2006
President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the ten members present.

Jonathon Matthews made the motion to accept the December minutes, seconded by Ken Irvin, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin gave the following Treasurer’s report: we have received the RRA contributions for membership matching that amounted to $190.00, in addition to more dues and a patch sale. This deposit brought our total up to approximately $684.
Old Business Section---Jonathon Matthews is asking for all Riders that are planning to attend the Credit Union Ride 4 Kids to pre-order their T-shirts. He is also working on updating the layout for vendors in the Alamo Draft House parking lot. He expects to have representatives there from Velocity Dyno, Leslie Rd. Business Center at 10874 Leslie Road, Helotes, Tx. to run dyno tests and to sell and install tires (installation $25 each, includes balancing). He has been hearing from other groups that are planning on joining the effort. He currently has 17 riders pre-registered. The ride will be over either of two self-paced routes, one of 125 miles and another of 175 miles. You can check for the most current updated information at RideTexas.com and LetsRide.com.
The Polar Bear Competition is completed! The following awards were given. A third place certificate (being held by Don Moravits) went to Bob Burrahm for 935 miles in January. The second place certificate went to John Duck with his 1756 miles. The Polar Bear Champion for 2006 is Jonathon Matthews. Jonathon was awarded a first place certificate along with a Polar Bear patch and “2006” rocker. Jonathon logged an incredible 3225 miles---averaging over 100 miles every day in January. The bar for this competition has definitely been raised—and raised very high, indeed. Congratulations to all of you who rode in January and competed in the Polar Bear Competition. A special congratulations goes to Jonathon for his effort!!
New Business Section---Milton James announced our birthdays for February—Jonathon Matthews, Sandra Segovia and Ruben Elizondo. Happy Birthday to all of them.
There was also some discussion concerning the Confederation of Clubs. Milton let us know that he had emailed the group, but had not received any response at this time. We discussed this effort and decided that it is something worthwhile and asked Milton to pursue it further.
The Research Riders have been asked once again to join in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade. The paperwork with our acceptance has been faxed (and mailed) to the Harp and Shamrock Society. Once accepted, we should hear from them concerning the number of riders and other concerns and particulars about our participation in the parade. If you are interested in riding in the parade on March 18th, please let President Moravits know.
Milton James formally submitted his requested amendments to the bylaws, which were seconded by Don Moravits. These changes are going to be emailed out to all the membership. They can be voted on by proxy, by submitting your vote to Sandra Segovia. They will also be put to formal vote at the next regular meeting-March 9th at noon in Dining Room #2.
Sandra Segovia also informed us about the Tour d’ Cure diabetes run and the MS 150 to Bike to the Beach run. Both organizations are looking for volunteers to assist them. More information will be provided at upcoming meetings. She also mentioned that Fiesta volunteers were needed to help in the first aid stations during Fiesta. She can get more information, if you are interested.
General Discussion---During the Open Discussion time, Scott Mullin spoke about getting together for some regular monthly rides. He mentioned that each month someone different could “sponsor” a ride. They could pick the date, route, times, eating establishments, points of interest to be visited, etc. Then, the club would be mass emailed with all of the information and those who chose to do so could make the ride and join in on the fun. Along these lines, Sandra mentioned that we should be planning an Anniversary Run for the group. Jonathon mentioned that he has been scouting different routes through the hill country that could be good rides. Daniel Garcia and Don Moravits told us that they mainly rode areas down to the south of the city and that they may be able to put together some rides in that area.
Milton James let us know about the St. Valentine’s Day Massacre in Boerne at the Kendall County Fairgrounds on February 17-19 with a cost of $23 for all three days.

Jonathon Matthews made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Steve Clay, and it was unanimously accepted.

SPECIAL NOTE: The next meeting will be held on March 9th in Dining Room #2 in the cafeteria at noon until 1:00 pm. We will be voting on the amendments to the bylaws. Please, make every effort to attend.

